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    WINTER 2024 NEWSLETTER 

Philomath Community Services | People Helping People 

Physical Address: 360 S. 9th Street, Philomath, OR 97370 

Mailing Address: PO Box 1334, Philomath, OR 97370 

www.philomathcommunityservices.org | (541) 929-2499 
 

 

   Winter has arrived. This can be a challenging time of year for many of us. The holidays 
have passed, and now we face weeks (or months) of cold, dark, and rain. Nonetheless, every 
day is a little bit lighter than the day before, and this is still a very special time of year. 

Winter is a season of rest and planning, and PCS has some bold plans for 2024. 
Constantly growing and changing, with a new Executive Director and as much community 
support as ever, we are rethinking many of the mechanisms behind the scenes that make us 
run—strategic planning, analysis of our operations, and the like. This is so we can operate as 
effectively and efficiently as possible, maximizing the empowerment of People Helping People. 

Take a look at what we've been up to this past season! And remember, we are grateful 
for you, and we are here for you. Thank you! 
 

New Hours for the Kids Kloset! 
June's Kids Kloset (JKK) is now open on the last Monday of each month from 12:00 to 

3:00 PM. 
 

Business Spotlight: Citizens Bank of Philomath 
Citizens Bank was a powerhouse of 

activity in support of PCS this past season. 
In October, Citizens Bank hosted a 

fundraiser for PCS involving voting on 
Jack-o'-lanterns. In November, they ran a 
food drive and collected over 100 pounds 
for PCS. In December, they held a present 
decorating contest and matched the 
proceeds in a donation to PCS. 

Thank you to our wonderful 
neighbors like Citizens Bank.  
 

Rooted in Love 
Oh, and check out this adorable 

potato that the Gleaners found. It 
reminds us of the PCS logo!  

 

https://www.philomathcommunityservices.org/
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Annual Letter 
Our 2023 annual letter has been 

published, written by our new Executive 
Director, Sharon. Please feel welcome to 
read here. 
 
 

Holiday Cheer Recap 
What a year! The PCS gift 

distribution program, Holiday Cheer, 
supported 78 families, 205 kids, and 144 
adults this past holiday season. 

We had 194 sponsors and a total of 342 hours of volunteer time among 39 volunteers. 
Not only were children matched with shoppers to receive Christmas gifts, but families were 
given gift cards for grocery shopping, and kids under 2 years of age were offered a crib quilt. 

The program even had a mention in our local Philomath News, and you can read the 
article here. Special thanks to all involved! 

 

Successes of our Executive Director 
Philomath Community Services is 

fortunate to have the leadership of 
Sharon Thornberry, a mighty force in the 
fight against food insecurity in Oregon. 

In case you missed it, please take a 
moment to read this heartwarming 
article featuring our Sharon and hir work 
with Oregon Food Bank. 

Additionally, Sharon recently had 
the honor of an appointment to the 
Community Services Consortium's 
Community Action Advisory Council. 
Congratulations, Sharon! 
 

PCS Volunteer Coordinator 
Meet our outstanding Volunteer 

Coordinator, Anna, and learn about 
volunteering with PCS here, through a 
brief introductory video.  

 

Photo by Oregon Food Book 

https://www.philomathcommunityservices.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/12/2023-Annual-Appeal.pdf?fbclid=IwAR1WL-KjjpSDP3oe03C1WoTDLW6N9m8P7sbirOP39BC7BaIuU7SHxyXOxXY
https://philomathnews.com/three-things-holiday-cheer-pastega-lights-and-philomath-population/?fbclid=IwAR2DhlcuQEInkjHbh35HaB8QSHNcOlXlJ4toVzaYEO3DDefRWuPTn8mjgaE
https://www.oregonfoodbank.org/posts/building-a-legacy-recognizing-sharon-thornberry?fbclid=IwAR1EhiE9RsspCV6Hg0diFCTbHCZN4hsgFuS0XajsI6tcNL7G53WUJ7vEfHQ
https://www.oregonfoodbank.org/posts/building-a-legacy-recognizing-sharon-thornberry?fbclid=IwAR1EhiE9RsspCV6Hg0diFCTbHCZN4hsgFuS0XajsI6tcNL7G53WUJ7vEfHQ
https://youtu.be/oHavdZJBcRU
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SamCare Collaboration 
This past December, we hosted 

another visit from the SamCare Mobile 
Medical Van. The mobile clinic offers a 
variety of medical services and is 
optimized for accessibility. 

Over the past year, PCS hosted the 
mobile clinic about a half-dozen times, 
and it is proving to be a very positive 
collaboration. 

 
 
 

 

Generous Neighbors 
And big thanks to Town & Country 

Realty, for filling up a donation barrel for 
PCS! Generous community members 
make our services possible. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Holiday Volunteer Appreciation 

From December 11 through 16, PCS Board Members took turns putting out holiday 
treats at each program area, in a show of appreciation and holiday wishes to our valued 
volunteers and their families. We are grateful to have such a warm community. 

https://www.facebook.com/TownNCountryRealty?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZX4trRL3FiSyMSldSZ7m5kgZmxUDyFsDy6JYv-l10AEfd8hA5nu5CmudvXmpXwDX4ZZvTlNH0zpgKvWKVvDUgkK47XHxvJHrAJd5lz0Ffy5w8RavdBz59Jz8NfTPBPP2RrnJ7k-0bl3QD5AbLCpZuhvYO-GBR30rIi3TvAsAvsVDSrPevoCfZ7BQd7PdB_JTIc&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/TownNCountryRealty?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZX4trRL3FiSyMSldSZ7m5kgZmxUDyFsDy6JYv-l10AEfd8hA5nu5CmudvXmpXwDX4ZZvTlNH0zpgKvWKVvDUgkK47XHxvJHrAJd5lz0Ffy5w8RavdBz59Jz8NfTPBPP2RrnJ7k-0bl3QD5AbLCpZuhvYO-GBR30rIi3TvAsAvsVDSrPevoCfZ7BQd7PdB_JTIc&__tn__=-%5dK-R
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Update from the Garden 
Lupe’s Community Garden grew 

and distributed hundreds of pounds of 
produce, leveraging hundreds of 
volunteer hours. Philomath has a 
productive little community garden! 

Garden Co-Program Manager 
Sandy Heath is moving from program 
management to Board-level support. 
Congratulations and welcome to Sandy as 
our newest Board Member! 

This means that the Garden is seeking a new Co-Program Manager to start in early 
Spring 2024. This is an opportunity to enjoy flowers, sunshine, and fresh fruits & veggies while 
greatly contributing to garden education in our community. Get your hands dirty by contacting 
Sandy Heath for more information: Sandy.Heath@philomathcommunityservices.org. 

Here a link to the Garden webpage for more info on this historic program. 
 

Newsletter Signup 
If you are reading this but have not signed up for our newsletter, please subscribe here! 

 

Thank you, 2023 Donors! 
 

Bagby, Mary & Carmen Martin 

Campbell Family Charitable Fund 

Charves, Nicholas 

Cloe, Martin and Barbara  

College United Methodist Church 

De Herdt, Sonja 

Forrestal, Helen 

Gerding, Bob & Chris 

Gerding, Thomas & Deborah 

Henkle, Joy & Bob Meister 

Integrated Resource Management 

Kearl, Dan 

Knudson Charitable Foundation 

Low, David M. & Linda 

Marys River Grange 

Nesson, Michael & Joyce 

Peace Lutheran Church 

Philomath Community Gleaners 

Philomath Family Pharmacy 

Philomath Pharmacy 

Pioneer Telephone Coop 

Reed, Barbara 

Wenger, Tim 

Williams, John L 

 

  

4-H Triple S Livestock Club 

Citizens Bank 

Crocker, Mike & Diane 

Glover, Matthew 

Gregg, Jeanne 

Hemphill, Carol 

Hennessey, Ruth Rose 

JD McGee Inc 

Kaplan, Camille 

https://www.philomathcommunityservices.org/outreach-programs/lupes-community-
https://www.philomathcommunityservices.org/newsletter-signup/
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Light, Jeffrey 

Network For Good 

Oregon Beverage Recycling Coop 

Peace Lutheran Ladies Guild 

Philomath Middle School 

Silverthorn, Louise 

The Corvallis Clinic 

 

Bauer, Rodney & Shirley Ann 

Benevity 

Corvallis Kiwanis Foundation 

DeLollis, Michael & Ann L 

Evans, Warren & Willa 

First Alternative Coop 

Fishelson-Holstine, Hollis 

Gibbons, Timothy & Megan 

Green, Dale 

Hawk, Jeffrey 

Heady, Anna 

Mason, Shirley 

Neuman, David & Caroline 

Nichols, Kevin & Bond 

Przybyla, James & Jill 

The Color Wheel Company 

Thompson, Michelle & Tony 

Wenger, Josiah 

 

Abduhadi, Sidoof 

Albany Gleaners Association 

Avery, Michael B 

Azizian, Kasra 

Beta Sigma Phi 

Brandenburg, Tim & Jane 

Bricker, Bruce G. & Rebecca 

Buckley, James & Rochelle 

Choquette, Carolyn & Gody Spycher 

Church, Robbins 

Community Gleaners 

Corvallis Family Medicine 

Corvallis Odd Fellows 

Currans, Kevin & Nancy 

Cutsforth, David & Suzanne 

Daigle, Brian 

Deangelis, Alfred & Corrine 

Doyle, Jack & Barbara Barry-Doyle 

Eshleman, Patricia & Bryan 

Fields, Julia 

Gary, Trina & Brian 

Gerig, Ramona 

Goul, Jean 

Harris, Margaret & Carl 

Hearing, Michael 

Hilsendager, Mark & Karen 

Holroyd, Byron 

Kaseman, Brent 

Kepner, Elliot 

Kesecker, Holly 

Kington, Ellery and Randi 

Kirkner, Laurie 

Kneedler, Blythe 

Lane, Charles & Janet 

Long, Ryan 

Malone, Patrick & Betty 

Martin, Carmen & William 

Maxfield, David 

Meyner, Juliane 

Mid-Valley Gleaners 

Morgan, Ann 

Moser, Charlotte 

Pearson, Erwin & Marianne 

Petkovich, Helga 

Philomath High School 

Pilllsbury, Ronald & Linda 

Plant, Thomas & Glenda 

Priewe, Robert & Diane 

Robinson, Norman & Barbara 

Rodriguez, Luis 

Ross, Marilyn 

Shackelton, John & Anna 

Shaub, Fred 

Smith, Larry & Deanna 

Smith, Nora 

Smouse, Laurel & Tracy 

Sommers, Debby & Merrill 

Sperling, Walter & Alice 

Spiritual Assembly of the Baha'is of 

Philomath 

Stanton, Virginia R 

Stephens, Janice 

Sullivan, Letha & Jose Rodriguez 

Carranza 

Ungerer, Carl & Roberta 

Vincent, Jean A 

Warren, Alicia 

Whitaker, Janice 

White, Karen P 

Willamette Hose & Fittings Inc 

Winder, Stephanie 

Wold, Virginia 

Wresch, Martin & Carol 

Yastrop, John 

Yeehout, May 

Youker, Ronald 

Zuschlag, Kail & Shannon
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PCS Online 
Join us on Facebook, YouTube, Instagram, and Nextdoor! 

      
 

 

Philomath Community Services is a 501(c)(3) non-profit and an equal opportunity provider. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

https://www.facebook.com/PhilomathCommunityServices/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCTkKo_brV2GJfJy2X21b6Fw
https://www.instagram.com/philomathcommunityservices/
https://nextdoor.com/pages/philomath-community-services-philomath-or-1

